

Monday 4th December 2023 – 20th Jumad al-Awwal 1445 AH

Dear Parent / Carer

Assalaamu Alaikum - 'Peace be upon you'

Re: Winter Gift Programme

Prophet Muhammad (peace be upon him) said:

"Give food and spread peace amongst those who you and know and those who you don't know."

(Bukhari & Muslim)

Eden Boys' School Birmingham has always been committed to serving our community and this year we will be delivering food packs, gifts and warm bedding to the vulnerable within our community through our **Winter Gift Programme**.

At Eden Boys' School Birmingham, we pride ourselves on making a **positive difference to society**. We are committed to **playing an active role in our community and helping others**. As winter approaches, we are stepping up our efforts to support the most vulnerable people in our communities.

Our annual Winter Gift Programme will **touch the lives of many local people this winter**. We would like everyone in **our communities** to be part of our Winter Gift programme and receive a piece of our goodwill – be it a gift, a hot meal or warm bedding for the winter cold months.

Throughout the campaign, we will focus on supporting those in our communities – young and old – who are unwell, elderly or living in care, and those experiencing homelessness, loneliness, or food poverty. As well as benefitting vulnerable people, our pupils will also gain from their involvement by experiencing first-hand the positive impact of helping those less fortunate.

We humbly request your support by way of donating a minimum of £10.00, which will cover the cost of 4 hot meals for the vulnerable, as part of our pledge of 'food for all'. Your donations would also be used to buy non-perishable food packs, hampers, gifts and bedding to be delivered to the vulnerable in our local community.

Thank you very much in anticipation of your support.

Yours sincerely

U. Ahmed

Yusuf Ahmed

Faith Lead

